
 

Richard Montgomery Cluster Report for MCCPTA Board of Directors (Sept. 17, 2018): 

 

Below are highlights of activities and efforts: 

1) RM cluster coordinators and area VP met with Peter Moran, new MCPS area supervisor for the 

RM cluster, on Friday Aug. 24.  We discussed cluster priorities, achievements, and concerns. We 

will attempt to meet as often as monthly.  

  

2) RM cluster coordinators and area VP met on Wednesday Aug. 29 to sketch out cluster plans for 

the 2018-2019 school year. 

 

3) RM cluster coordinators invited to join bimonthly cluster principals meetings in 2018-2019 

school year when available. At least one of our RM cluster coordinators will attend each of the 

meetings.  

 

4) RM cluster tentatively planning to hold cluster meetings on “5th Tuesdays” of the month:  

October 30, January 29, April 30. 

 

5) New Bayard Rustin E.S. opened in the RM cluster with fanfare and media coverage.  

 

6) RM addition, RM science labs, and Twinbrook modernization remain top priorities. 

 

7) RM leaders met with the MCPS long range planning office over the summer to discuss 

community involvement priorities, adequate planning for growth, and feedback on boundary 

studies. 

 


